
ACCOUNTABILITY COMMITTEE -MEETING MINUTES
OCTOBER 11, 2023

Present: , Tracy Ardrey, Dave Rozdilsky, and Kathy FranekKelli Thompson

The October meeting of the Elbert Accountability Committee was called to order at 4:30 p.m. by
Kelli Thompson. The September minutes were presented and approved. The agenda was
approved as presented.

Reports:
Student Leadership - STUCO report was on the Homecoming events that occurred during the
Homecoming week. They did an amazing job and the wagon float parade seems to be a hit.

School Board - Tracy Ardrey gave a full report, highlighting the National FFA convention
trip and the staff extra duty stipend to be given in October. See board minutes for
details.

Administration - Enrollment 275ish. Parent/teacher conferences were held on 10/9/2023 with
95% turnout for elementary and 28 total parent turnout for 6th - 12th. We tried conferences
before the end of the quarter hoping parents would help their children complete assignments
and have better overall grades for the the end of the quarter. Discipline has been pretty routine.

Sub-committees - No report.

Action and Discussion:
Oversight of SB 191 – 1338 Council - All Professional Growth Plans have been submitted and
approved. Mr. Aragon came to the meeting to present an overview of the evaluation process.

Preschool Oversight - Kathy has worked diligently to spend all the preschool grant money - the
big purchase has been the new technology. The UPK rollout is still in process and has been
somewhat of a mess, but our students are attending and Kathy will be rolling out 1st quarter
reports by the 20th and offering parent conferences at that time.

Healthy School Index - Both the middle school and high school completed the survey. The
survey seemed to ask some sexual orientation questions despite the district opting out of the
survey with sexual questions. Numerous parents voiced their concerns. The district
administration has decided Elbert will no longer participate in this survey in the future.

Unified Improvement Plan - The UIP will not be required for this year. The elementary received
a distinguished rating and the secondary is at the performance level.

School Climate Survey - No report. Surveys will be conducted in March with Parent/Teacher
Conferences.

Financial Recommendation - No recommendations at this time.
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Committee set up – None

Meeting was adjourned at 4:55 pm by Kelli Thompson. The next regularly scheduled meeting
will be November 8th, 2023 at 4:30 p.m.


